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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

7 June 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  The Board also considered the 30 November 2021 advisory opinion (AO) furnished by 

the Office of Legal Counsel (PERS-00J) and your rebuttal of 23 May 2022.  

 

On 15 April 2019,  Police dropped you off at the Visitor Control Center at  

.  According to the Incident Report, you were highly intoxicated, stumbled 

as you walked, and urinated on a tree.  When security officers asked you questions, you failed to 

answer, became verbally hostile, and used indecent language.  The Incident Report lists several 

violations of the Uniform Code of Military Justice to include Article 134 Disorderly Conduct; 

Article 133 Conduct Unbecoming an Officer; and Article 92, Failure to Obey Order or 

Regulation.  On 22 April 2019, Commanding Officer, Fleet Readiness Center issued 

you a non-punitive letter of caution (NPLOC).   

 

On 11 June 2020, Navy Personnel Command (NPC) notified you that while you were selected 

for promotion to O-5, Commander, on the Fiscal Year (FY)-21 Active Duty Navy Commander 

Line (Aerospace Engineering Duty Officer) list, the Secretary of the Navy (SECNAV) withheld 

your nomination for promotion pending review of the 15 April 2019 incident.  You submitted a 

statement in response to the withhold notification.  On 7 June 2021, the Chief of Naval 






